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I served continuously in Australian Army Reserve for 35 years and in my final appointment as Commander 7th Brigade I was very much involved in the expansion of the Army Reserve as initiated by the Fraser government.  The comments which follow relate only to Army Reserve as I have no claim to any knowledge of the other services’ recruiting programmes.





In my view the current poor recruiting results can be attributed to a variety of influences:





�
Unacceptable length of recruit and promotion courses.





Replacement of Reserve officers by Regular officers in unit and formation command appointments.  Linked to this measure is the introduction of short term unit appointments for Reserve officers generally.





Centralisation of recruiting programmes.





Disposal of Reserve training depots.





Hostility towards Reservists displayed by regular army personnel.





The Timor operation has not been rewarding to the Reserves.  There was no opportunity for unit participation and there was a lack of recognition of individual Reservists by way of media acknowledgment and honours and awards.





Recommendations:





�
The duration of continuous recruit and promotion courses must be curtailed to allow compatibility with civilian study and employment obligations.  The army planners, who have no knowledge of the demands of workplace or civil education, must be made to understand that something short of their ideals for training courses has to be accepted if they wish to have an Army Reserve.





Units which are predominantly made up of Reservists should be commanded by Reservists who should be charged with responsibility for maintaining unit strengths.  The inflexible policy of short term unit appointments for officers should be modified so as to benefit both the unit and the officer.  Commerce and industry has shown that personnel turbulence, which the army seems to regard as beneficial, is damaging to morale and performance.





The disposal of unit training depots has removed the Reserve from the community.  Compounding this error one can observe Enoggera, where there is no invitation nor building easily accessible to potential Reserve recruits.





There is a need for commanders at all levels to demonstrate the importance of the Reserves.  Reserve courses at army schools should be allocated the best staff so that resentment of and by Reservists is eliminated.  The shameful exclusion of Reservists from honours lists should be put right.





I am available to give evidence at public hearings if desired.
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